
EXCERPT FROM THE Draft MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 23 JUNE 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

IOS.54/05
THREE RIVERS STRATEGY

(a) Draft Cycling Network – Carlisle
The Executive had on 13 June 2005 considered a reference from the Committee (IOS.38/05 refers) concerning the draft cycle network for Carlisle.  The Executive’s decision was –

“1.  That the comments of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee regarding the provision for cycling in the City Centre outwith business hours be referred to the Carlisle Area Transport Advisory Group for consideration.

2.  That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be informed of the discussions taking place with the County Council at Officer level over the provision of cycle ways as part of the Three Rivers Project and for developing the cycle network in Carlisle.”

Copies of Minute EX.096/05 detailing the above decision had been circulated to the Committee.

RESOLVED – That the position be noted.

(b)  The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport Services presented report CLS.005/05 providing, as an appendix, the Executive report concerning proposals for the establishment of a strategy framework within which co‑ordinated short to medium term improvements to the City’s three river corridors could take place.  

The report considered the two main aspects of a strategy (commercial and environmental), set out the key issues and recommended practical ways forward to maximise the benefits for local communities, the economy and environment.

Work to date had included commissioning a study by commercial surveyors on potential development opportunities (CLS.004/05) as well as the Executive report referred to above.  Planned work included a multi agency meeting to formulate ideas which could then be the basis for the further consultation with Members, community groups, etc.

The emphasis of the strategy from a City Council perspective was the development of leisure and recreational use of the rivers.  Members had an integral role to play and their comments and ideas were welcomed for inclusion into the Strategy.

Mr Beveridge further reported that work on the Petterill was already progressing, and the significance of the Strategy had increased dramatically since the January flood.  That was largely due to the amount of work anticipated to be carried out to flood defences by the Environment Agency, but also because of the opportunity available through Carlisle Renaissance to make a long‑term impact for local people.

Prior to the special Council meeting on 30 June 2005 Officers would be presenting a number of issues in a display format which was a way of engaging Members and becoming aware of particular issues at Ward level.

Mr Jones‑Wright of the Environment Agency was aware of the Carlisle Renaissance Group and asked how that would fit in with the Three Rivers Strategy.

Mr Beveridge replied that the Three Rivers was an element of the Renaissance work.  The Strategy had been around for a number of years but, following the floods, the issue of rivers had quite rightly taken on significant importance.  Renaissance was the umbrella and that work was part of the recovery issue.

Members then commented as follows –

(a) In the Upperby Ward important work had been identified years ago but funding was always problematic.  At a recent residents’ meeting a scheme, including walkways along the Petteril, opening up the banks for people with children, cyclists and the disabled, etc. was requested.  The Member questioned whether someone could attend the next meeting to draw up such a scheme.

Mr Beveridge undertook to discuss the matter with the Member after today’s meeting.  He added that the Petteril Valley was part of an early programme and, in conjunction with the County Council, Officers were working with groups to address access and social exclusion issues.

Another Member expressed concern that when cycle paths were established they were abused by youths on motor bikes.

(b) In response to a question, Mr Beveridge advised that there was no date for the actual Strategy itself since considerable work remained to be done.  Having said that timing was an issue since the work of the Environment Agency would progress whether it was involved or not.

The Chairman expressed concern that the Strategy may be looked at in isolation.  A meeting was required to look at it in conjunction with flood recovery and Carlisle Renaissance.

Dr Gooding, Executive Director, advised that yesterday he had attended a Task Group meeting when delivery mechanisms for the Carlisle Renaissance programme of work were discussed.  Proposals would be coming forward in order to wrap up the governance arrangements.  The intention was therefore that the Three Rivers be aligned with the Carlisle Renaissance work.  It was critical that LSPs, Cumbria Vision, etc were pulling together.

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services commented on the need to have a clear idea of the aspirations and build into the work being done by the Environment Agency.  There may also be budget implications for the Council.

(c) Referring to the financial implications detailed within the report, a Member questioned from where the finances would come and was the Council working with the Environment Agency as regards flood defences?

Mr Beveridge stressed that it was critical that the Council engaged the Environment Agency since clearly it would not be possible to add a cycle way to a flood defence at a later date for example.  Certain actions could be undertaken in the short‑term because funding was available and others, involving significant expenditure, would take longer.  It was not just about having a Strategy.  Now was the opportunity to do the things which people had been talking about and there was a genuine desire to make that happen.

A Member endorsed Mr Beveridge’s comments.  Previously the idea of a cycle network was ‘pie in the sky’.  Now a great deal of infrastructure work required to be done along the river banks which afforded the opportunity to address issues such as a cycle network.  He asked that a cycle network be added to the list of works.  Another Member asked that schemes put forward by the disabled fishing lobby be also looked at.

RESOLVED – (1) That the report be accepted and Officers be requested to draw up a plan to move the Three Rivers Strategy forward.

(2) That the following be forwarded to the Executive as this Committee’s comments on the Three Rivers Strategy –

(a) The Strategy be looked at in conjunction with the wider strategic issues of flooding and Carlisle Renaissance.

(b) Steps be taken to ensure that Members were involved in decisions to open up rivers within the urban area.

(c) Arrangements be put in place to ensure engagement with all Members and the public.

(3) That arrangements be made for a further meeting of the Committee in October 2005 to progress the matter.







